
PUBLIC NOTICE
Annual Action Plan Substantial Amendment (2019-#2)

As an entitlement community, the City of Aurora, Illinois (“City”) receives funding from U.S. Department of
Housing and Urban Development (HUD) through the Community Development Block Grant Program (CDBG),
HOME (HOME) Investment Partnerships Program, and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Program. In accordance
with the City of Aurora’s Citizen Participation Plan and the requirements of HUD, a public hearing will be held at
5:00 p.m. on September 9, 2019, City Hall, Council Chambers, 2nd Floor, 44 E. Downer Place, Aurora, IL 60507 to
provide an opportunity for public comment on proposed Substantial Amendment 2019-#2 to the City of Aurora’s
2018 and 2019 Annual Action Plans. The Substantial Amendment will result in the allocation of unexpended
ESG funds and adjustments needed to ensure the integrity of the City’s spending obligations and also to further
address the City’s effort to comply with HUD’s regulatory requirements in administering the City’s ESG Program.

Proposed ESG Activity to be Allocated to Hesed House Recommended
Allocation

Funding Source

ESG-2018-01 – Street Outreach $12,000

2018 Unallocated
ESG Entitlement

ESG-2018-02 – Emergency Shelter Operations $10,000

ESG-2018-03 – Emergency Shelter Essential Services $58,000

ESG-2018-04 – Rapid Rehousing – Housing Relocation and
Stabilization Services

$28,000

ESG-2018-05 – Rapid Rehousing – Tenant Based Rental Assistance $18,000

Total $126,000

Please be advised that effective August 18, 2019, the proposed Substantial Amendment to the City of Aurora’s
2018 and 2019 Annual Action Plans will be available for review and public comment at the following locations:
City of Aurora-Neighborhood Redevelopment, 44 E. Downer Place, Aurora, IL; Library-Main, 101 S. River St.,
Aurora, IL; Library-Eola, 555 S. Eola Rd, Aurora, IL; Library-West, 233 S. Constitution Dr., Aurora, IL; and on the
City of Aurora website: www.aurora-il.org.

Upon advance request, the City will provide for translation services to meet the needs of non-English speaking
residents. The City will also take whatever actions are appropriate to serve the needs of persons with disabilities.
For more information, to make special arrangements, or to provide comments, contact the Community
Development Division, 44 E. Downer Place, Aurora, IL 60507, (630) 256-3320 or dnr@aurora-il.org. Comments
are being accepted no later than September 18, 2019. The Substantial Amendment is scheduled for review and
adoption at the City Council’s September 24, 2019 meeting at 6:00 p.m., Council Chambers, 2nd Floor, City Hall,
44 E. Downer Place, Aurora, IL 60507.




